
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Scrip (E3) Table. The SCRIP table will be open between 
services to purchase your gift cards! Use E3 cards to pay for 
everyday shopping needs!  Ezekiel gets a portion of the sales 
to help fund different missions and projects in  
Ezekiel! YOU spend nothing extra to help fund projects at 
Ezekiel! E3 is a tax-exempt program which requires that it be primarily staffed 
by volunteers. Please consider volunteering to help!!  People are needed in a  
variety of roles that offer flexible scheduling and require VERY little time (an 
hour or two a month!). Contact Valerie Wood: sonnie8406@gmail.com;  
(651-210-8365) to volunteer or learn more about how you can help.   
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THE BOX SCORE 
 

General Fund Giving: July 2022 
 General Fund, July:    $  46,923 
 Total Year to Date:    $322,192 
 

General Fund Expenses: July 2022 
 General Fund, July:    $  50,324 
 Total Year to Date:    $387,609 
 

Shine the Light Mission/Capital Campaign (2020-2022) 
 Shine the Light! ï July    $    8,225 
 Shine the Light! ï Gifts thru July  $474,757 
 Pledged over 3 years:    $530,178 
 

Ezekiel Mortgage Balance:    $512,556 

Pastor Jeffôs Last Sunday, August 14th 

Pastor Jeff Smith will conclude his ministry as  

Interim Associate Pastor on August 14.  His last Sunday 

to conduct worship and preach is August 14. Pastor 

Randy Olson from the NW Synod of WI will be here to 

do the Litany of Farewell. A Farewell coffee hour will be 

held at 9:30 a.m.  All members of the congregation are 

invited to attend and visit with Pastor Jeff and wish him 

well. Our thanks and appreciation are extended to Pastor 

Jeff for his ministry here at Ezekiel. 

Thank you to everyone who nominated members (or themselves) to be  

considered for the next Ezekiel Call Committee. After prayerful consideration, 

the following members were asked and have accepted the mission to serve on 

the next Call Committee:  

Steve Anderson 

Randy Cudd 

Terri Falkner 

Leah Gavin 

Doyle Rundle 

Dot Seebach 

Ex-officio members will be: Brad Olson, Ellie Richards,  

Teri Odegard or Jim Ashbach (Council rep) 

Please pray for the Call Committee as they begin the process of calling the next 

Senior Pastor for Ezekiel. Pastor Randy Olson from the NW Synod of  

Wisconsin will be here to commission the Call Committee on August 14th. 

The organ repair is underway. They hope to have the 

job completed the last week in August. During this time, 

the organ will not be played. But when it is done our 

organ will be in tip-top shape for many years to come! 

There are crates in the back of the sanctuary and over by 

the organ that have pipes in them during the repair process, please refrain 

from touching them or climbing on them.  

Thank you to all who donated to the organ repair fund. We still have 

$1,250 more to raise. Donations can be placed in the offering on Sundays 

or sent to the church with ñOrgan Repairò in the memo line. Thank you! 

Prayer shawls will be available during coffee hour. If you would like one or 
know of someone who would like a prayer shawl, check out our display. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sunday School/Children/Families 

MINISTRIES 

MARCI NORUM 

mnorum@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 112  

Jacobôs Ladder 

4K / PRESCHOOL / DAYCARE 

AMY NELSON 
anelson@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-629-5427  

Relational  

MINISTRY 

From Your 

  INTERIM ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

Jacob's Ladder Child Care is in search of a loving, patient, dependable person 
or persons to join our Child Care team. Experience and qualifications are  
preferred but not required. We are looking to hire both part and full time 
Teachers in the immediate future. Spend your days through the eyes of a 
child as you enhance their world as they and you play, learn, and grow  
together. 

Contact Amy Nelson @ anelson@ezekiellutheran.org or 715-629-5427 to 
apply today! 

SANDY TAUFERNER 

stauferner@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 114  
PASTOR JEFF SMITH 

jsmith@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 124  

Meet Ezekielôs new Director of Teen & Young Adult Ministry,  

Allison Klein. 

 

 

 

WHEN: Monday, August 29 from 6-7 p.m. 

WHERE: the empty lot behind the church 

Enjoy Root Beer Floats and Ice Cream Sundaes 

Try your hand at: Cornhole, Ladder Ball, Croquet, Duck Pond, Yahtzee, 
and more 

Letõs meet! Please join me  

on August 29 to meet  

and play games.  

New Beginnings 

óSee, I am making all things new.ô Revelations 21:5 

I can hardly believe my time at Ezekiel is nearly over. Initially, it was more 
challenging than normal to build relationships due to the Covid restrictions on 
fellowship and only being able to see tops of faces. :) And yet over these 11 
months Iôve been blessed to get to know so many of you, especially our youth 
and the adults who work with them.  

Certainly all the changes brought on by Covid and staffing changes over the 
last couple of years have been difficult for Ezekiel. Which is maybe why some 
have asked if I can stay. But I began my time here with a contractual  
agreement that Iôd only be here about a year. This is an important part of the 
interim process as it allows the interim pastor to be more open about the needs, 
gifts, and shortcomings of a congregation to help them better prepare for their 
future leader(s). In my case, the next person in my role with the youth will not 
be a pastor, but a lay leader. I want to strongly encourage all of you to fully 
support and partner with Allison Klein, your new Director of Teen & Young 
Adult Ministry. Iôm certain you all want her to succeed in ministry here, but 
you may not know how. Having served in youth ministry roles for over 28 
years, here are some of the top ways you can support Allison and make  
Ezekielôs youth ministry a success: 

¶ Remember that parents are the primary models of faith for their children. 
Young people are much more likely to have a deep faith if their parent(s) 
does/do as well. Donôt expect Allison or volunteers to be the sole faith models 
in your childôs life. 

¶ The more adults in the congregation (ages 19-99, with and without their 
own children) who volunteer to help with the ministry to youth and young 
adults, the more impact you will have. Allison canôt, and shouldnôt, do it 
alone! 

¶ Ministry to youth and young adults, like everything else, has changed  
significantly in the last 10 years. Models of youth ministry that were  
successful a few years ago, may no longer work. Be willing to experiment, try 
new things, and even fail. Be open to where God is leading you next. Along 
these lines, it is very likely that ministry to young people, will increasingly 
have to be done where young people already are-out in the community, versus 
expecting them to come to a óprogramô at church.  

¶ By now, you all know I am huge believer in the enormous role of retreats 
and summer camps in building faith. I highly encourage you to keep  
supporting these experiences with your finances, time, and prayer! 

Thanks again for making this a great year of ministry! You have a new  
beginning here with the arrival of Allison and soon with a new lead pastor. 
God has not yet revealed to me whatôs next for me in ministry. So over the 
next couple of months Iôll be focused on catching up with my family and 
friends, finally giving our travel business the time it needs, and on my military 
role as Inspector General. But I too will have a new beginning in ministry! Iôm 
excited to see where God will lead me next, just as Iôm excited to see where 
God will lead the people and ministry of Ezekiel! I will be cheering you on and 
praying for your success! Godôs abundant blessings, peace, love and grace be 
with you all! 

       In Christ,  Pastor Jeff 

9ȊŜƪƛŜƭ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ±.{ ǿŜŜƪΗ ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ нр 
ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜŀƎŜǊ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ 
ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ WŜǎǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘǊƻǳǎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ IŜ 
ŘƛŘΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ !a!½LbD ƎǳƛŘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘǎ 
ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ǎǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎΣ ŎǊŀƊǎΣ ǎƴŀŎƪǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
.ƛōƭŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 

ƘŜƭǇŜŘΣ ǇǊŀȅŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǎǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǿŜŜƪΗ  

WŜǎǳǎ ŘƻŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΗ 

mailto:anelson@ezekiellutheran.org

